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Above is Flagship Solutions, Inc. organizational chart 



ATTACHMENT A.I 

Mr. Leather is a 1973 graduate of the US. Naval Academy, with a Bachelor of Science Degree in 
Engineering (with Honors). For over 8 years he served as a nuclear trained submarine watfare 
officer. After the Navy, Me Leather worked as a consultant and management executive 
(Operations Manager and COO) for ATESI, supporting public utilities with engineering! 
operations analysis and productivity improvement. As a manager he also supported company 
operations, strategic planning, business development and cost containment (P&L). 

During the past sixteen plus years, Mr. Leather has managed a small consulting company 
(President) and has worked as a Consultant. His experience includes analysis, design and 
development, and implementation of overhead expense reduction strategies, with emphasis on 
telecommunications and infor.mation systems support. The average cost reduction for projects 
completed by Mr. Leather is 25%. As a result of his support, clients have received millions of 
dollars in refunds and achieved more than $20M in cost savings. Additionally, Mr. Leather 
supports the analysis, design, procurement and installation of telecommunications equipment. 



ATTACHMENT A.2 

Mr. Storto is a 1984 graduate of the u.s. Naval Academy, with a Bachelor of Science Degree in 
Operations Analysis and Engineering (with Merit). For over 8 years he served as naval officer, 
both as a Naval Aviator and as a Civil Engineer Corps officer. His assignments included tours 
overseas (Republic of the Philippines) and in various stateside locations, including a tour as 
Officer in Charge, NAVFAC Contracts, Columbus, OR. After the Navy, Mr. Storto worked as an 
Operations Manager within the PepsiCo/Taco Bell organization, as Assistant Director of 
Engineering for a bi-state transportation authority on the mid-Atlantic coast (engineering 
position), and also served in a marketing and sales management executive role for Tri-State 
Automotive Warehouse, Inc. As a manager in these various roles, he supported company 
operations, technical and strategic planning, and business development. 

Since 1998, Mr. Storto has owned and operated Results Consulting, Inc., a cost reduction 
corporation. Serving as President, he has worked as a Senior and Principal Consultant with an 
emphasis on telecommunications. Starting in 2005, Mr. Storto founded Flagship Solutions, Inc. 
along with David Leather. The average cost reduction range for projects completed by Mr. 
Storto is 15-42%. Over the years working as a consultant, he has saved clients millions of 
dollars, including securing a number of large refunds on their behalf. 

Mr. Storto is a registered Engineer-in Training in the state of Delaware, holds a commercial 
pilot's license, has been involved in coaching youth sports since 1999, leads a business to 
business networking group of service academy graduates and their colleagues, and is a member 
of the United States Naval Academy Alumni Association (national and local chapters). 


